
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 4, 2024 
 
Via E-Mail (jmfirely@aol.com) 
 
John M. Firely 
115 Alexander Drive 
Perkiomenville, PA 18074 
 
Re: 2782 Leidy Road – Conservation Easement 
 
Dear Mr. Firely: 
 
I have received information that site work was recently completed at the subject site, potentially 
in violation of the Township’s Deed of Conservation Easement to the Township of New Hanover 
in Perpetuity Agreement (included for reference).  Based on this information, an inspection will 
be completed in accordance with Section 7 of the Agreement (included for reference), which 
provides the Township the “right to inspect the subject land at any time, without prior notice, if 
[the Township] has reasonable cause to believe the provisions of this Deed have been or are being 
violated.”  The Township Engineer and I will be onsite to begin our inspection process 
tomorrow (March 5) at 1:00PM.  I encourage you to attend this inspection with us in case we 
have questions related to any work that may have been completed on preserved areas of the 
property. 
 
Also, in accordance with Section 4 of the Agreement, the Township has not yet received the Soil 
and Water Conservation Plan that was approved by the Montgomery County Conservation District.  
Please be ready to provide a hard copy of said plan when we arrive at the site tomorrow.  I kindly 
request an electronic copy be sent over at your earliest convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jamie L. Gwynn 
Township Manager 

Township of New Hanover 
Municipal Building · 2943 North Charlotte Street, Gilbertsville, PA 19525-9718 

Phone: (610) 323-1008 · Fax: (610) 323-5173 
Website: www.newhanover-pa.org  
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